
 

 

 

         

                                       

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Introduction…   
Happy October !! The 
Canadian program 
teachers are presently 
preparing for a very 
eventful and dynamic 
Halloween much fun 
will be had by our 
school community and 

it is the perfect way to 
end our very successful 
month of learning and 
personal development.  

 

In English Language, 
We have been 

examing the main idea 
from our keystone 

books on the benefits 

of facing challenges 
and developing 

resilence in our lives. 
We have been writing 

personal reflections 

and have   began 
lessons in narrative 

writing I am pleased to 
tell you that we really 
have many talented 

and creative writers in 
the class. We are also 
well into way with our 

class novel. 

In Mathematics, 
We have been 

studying square roots, 
cube roots and right 
angled triangles. We 

will begin weekly math 

evaluations to better 

support the students 
with their primary math 

program. 
 
 

In Social Studies, 
We have looked at the 
future of sustainability 
of human settlements 

and what aspects 

need to be 
considered in urban 

planning. 
 
 

In Science, 
We have furthered our 
understanding of cell 

theory and the 
function of the 

organelles in cells. We 
have also can 

distinguish between 
diffusion and 

osmomosis. 
 
 

Happy October!  
 

Mr. Joseph Sullivan 
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